
MESILLA VALLEY METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 23-18 
 

A RESOLUTION AMENDING THE FFY 2023 – FFY 2024 UNIFIED PLANNING WORK 
PROGRAM 

 The Mesilla Valley Metropolitan Planning Organization (“MPO”) Policy Board is 

informed that: 

 WHEREAS, preparation of Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) is a 

requirement of the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), Federal Transit 

Administration (FTA), and New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) (U.S.C. 

23 § 450.308.b & c); and 

 WHEREAS, the Mesilla Valley Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) is 

responsible for developing and maintaining the UPWP to reflect the planning activities 

and funding within the MPO Area for the specified fiscal years; and 

 WHEREAS, MPO staff has developed a two-year UPWP as permitted by federal 

regulations; and 

 WHEREAS, the MPO Policy Board adopted the FFY 2023-2024 UPWP at their 

meeting on June 8, 2022; and 

 WHEREAS, MPO Staff has proposed amendments to the FFY 2023-2024 

UPWP; and  

 WHEREAS, the Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities Advisory Committee 

recommended approval of the UPWP amendments at their meeting on October 17, 

2023; and 

 WHEREAS, the Technical Advisory Committee recommended approval of the 

UPWP at their November 2, 2023; and 

 WHEREAS, the Policy Board has determined that it is in the best interest of the 

MPO for the Resolution amending the FFY 2023-2024 Unified Planning Work Program 

to be approved.   

 NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved by the Policy Board of the Mesilla Valley 

Metropolitan Planning Organization: 





Motion By: 
Second By: 

VOTE: 
Chair Johnson-Burick 
Vice-Chair Graham 
Mayor Barraza 
Councilor Bencomo 
Councilor Corran 
Mr. Aaron Chavarria 
Trustee Merrick 
Commissioner Murillo 
Commissioner Sanchez 
Commissioner Schaljo-Hernandez 

Commissioner Sanchez
Commissioner Schaljo-Hoernandez

Yes
Yes
Yes

Yes
Yes
Yes

Yes
Yes




